## ST WILLIAM & FRANCIS de SALES, **BARTON STREET, DARLINGTON DL1 2LN**

Fr Greg Price; 257681. Fr Kevin Dixon; 463636. Fr Gordon Ryan; 266602. Deacon Jurgen Muller; 07982624693 Fr Ian Grieves; 730191. If you need a Priest in Darlington Hospital please contact Chaplaincy Office on 743029 and if it is an emergency ask for the Catholic Priest on 24 hour duty.



Visit- www.stwilliamschurch.co.uk You can also follow us on St William's Facebook page.

**Bulletin items**; anne robinson16@hotmail.com 07779 358 580

St Teresa, St Thomas Aguinas, St Mary, Holy Family,

St Augustine, SS. William & Francis De Sales, St Anne, St Osmund

**Today Sunday 5th July** 15th Sunday of the Year Dogarch Darchership 😘  $\omega$ MASS SHEETS for JULY are on Facebook and Website

Bro. Robert and myself shall continue to celebrate a daily Mass and will remember you all as we always do. If you have any specific intentions then please let me know by writing to me here at St. Teresa's House, Harris Street, DL1 4NL. Don't forget to include a preferred date if you have one. Let us keep praying for one another. Love and God bless. Fr. Greg.

Intentions of Margaret Blakeborough (St T) July 11th

July 12th Maria Miles RIP (St W) George Leslie Parkes (St T)

July 13th Maria Miles R.I.P (St W)

July 14th Julie Lamb RIP

July 15th Bernie Tighe July 16th Eddy Sorenson

July 17th **AID** 

July 18th Pauline Fitzpatrick

July 19th John Loughlin RIP (St W)

Thomas Graham (St T)

FEAST DAYS THIS WEEK; Monday; St Henry Wednesday; St Bonaventure

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Thursday; Saturday; Saturday Mass of Our Lady

We have had queries about paying our weekly / monthly offering during lock down. If you have been putting money in the envelopes in cash or cheque (made out to St William's) we can arrange for them to be picked up or if you would like to pay by standing order thro the bank please contact me on the above phone number or thro facebook or email and details will be given. Thanks to those who have sent in donations to Dave Lye. We still need to cover maintenance costs. We have £105 coming in per month from Standing Orders - thank you for those.

Take care stay safe Anne.

For those of us who remember the Students we had from Ushaw College over 25 years ago, it was good to see Fr Kenny Hyde as he said a Mass on the 25th Anniversary of his Ordination.

We wish him Good Health and Happiness for many years to come and keep him in our prayers.



## Amy McDonagh Administrator for the Vicariate for Faith & Mission

Dear All, I hope lockdown has been kind to you and that this email finds you well. I am thinking of running a small online version of the Called and Gifted programme. The programme is designed to help individuals discern how they are uniquely gifted and to accompany them in understanding God's unique call on their lives. The program is produced by the Dominicans and it is best suited to people who have been a Catholic for some time. The promo video is here: <a href="https://">https://</a>

vimeo.com/322254299

If you would like to know more, could you get back to me before Tuesday  $14^{\rm th}$  July 2020 by emailing <u>admin-</u> faith.mission@diocesehn.org.uk

Please remember in your prayers, all our priests and religious of our Diocese and parishioners who are struggling with health problems, especially Marnie Smith (15) Betty Magurn, Tommy Holland, Florence Gibson, Gordon Mitchell (husband of Liz in St Anne's Parish). We remember those who look after them in hospital, care homes and at home, and we pray that those who are recovering from ill health continue to improve.

JULY ANNIVERSARIES; Mary Coleman, Harry Dixon, Rose Bleasby, Ben & Tom Cox, Jane Hindmarsh, Wilfred Thompson, Charles Clarke, Anne O'Kane, Statsia Lowery, Terry Hindle, Teresa Musgrave, Michael McDermott.

Please keep checking our facebook page and Website for information - especially Bulletins, Mass sheets and anything else that comes in.

NORTHERN CROSS - Please help them to keep going remember that you can read it on their website by subscribing for access on line while their office is closed and we can't access paper copies. Go to their website for more information

TODAY is Sea Sunday, when we are asked to remember all those who work for the Apostleship of the Sea giving practical & pastoral care to Seafarers.

Re—opening of Churches Bishop Robert Byrne CO has announced the re-opening of a number of Churches for Private Prayer and return of Services. St Augustine's being one of them in Darlington. A list of all Churches is on the Diocesan Website. rcdhn.org.uk **VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED BEFORE** 

The Diocese will provide training so we await further developments. Further information regarding dates and times and special measures will be issued in the future. Due to social distancing measurers, there will be a limited capacity for each church. Should the maximum capacity be met a queueing system will have to be put in place outside church.

**CHURCHES CAN OPEN** 

If you go to the Diocesan website you can download the handbook and other information regarding the future opening of Church Premises and a short video which shows what we should expect when we visit for prayer only.

Please contact Fr Greg if you will be able to help in any way and at any time in the future.

As the School Term ends this week, we say THANK YOU to Teachers, Staff and all who have worked in our Schools during this strange time to keep them open. We ask them to Stay Safe and charge up their batteries to return hopefully in September.